
Ma 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

Notice of Intent to Adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration  
Announcement of a Public Hearing for 

Interstate 10 / Cherry Valley Boulevard Interchange Project 

Study Results Available 

 

WHAT’S 
BEING 

PLANNED? 

The City of Calimesa (City), in cooperation with the California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) and the County of Riverside (County), 
proposes to upgrade and reconfigure the existing Interstate 10 (I-10)/Cherry Valley Boulevard Interchange. The project is located on I-10, 
between the Singleton Road and Oak Valley Parkway interchanges. Three alternatives are being evaluated: Alternative 1 (No Build), 
Alternative 3 (Diverging Diamond Interchange), Alternative 4 (Partial Cloverleaf Interchange). Key components of the project would include 
the widening of Cherry Valley Boulevard (including the I-10 overcrossing), realignment and reconstruction of on- and off-ramps, auxiliary 
lanes along I-10 in both the eastbound and westbound directions, and provisions for sidewalks and bicycle facilities along Cherry Valley 
Boulevard.   

WHY THIS 
AD? 

The team (City, County, and Caltrans) has studied the effects this project may have on the environment. Our studies show it will not 
significantly affect the quality of the environment. The Draft Initial Study/Environmental Assessment (Draft IS/EA) report outlines why the 
project will not significantly affect the quality of the environment. This notice is to tell you of the preparation of the Draft IS/EA and of its 
availability for you to read. A public hearing will be held to give you an opportunity to comment on certain design features of the project with 
Caltrans, City and County staff before the report is finalized and a final design is selected. 

WHAT’S 
AVAILABLE? 

The Draft IS/EA and other project information is available for review at:  
 City of Calimesa, City Hall, 908 Park Avenue, Calimesa, California 92320 
 Calimesa Library, 974 Calimesa Boulevard, Calimesa, California 92320 
 Caltrans District 8, 464 West 4th Street, San Bernardino, California 92401 

An electronic copy (PDF format) of the Draft IS/EA can be viewed at: 
 County of Riverside website: https://rcprojects.org/  

WHERE YOU 
COME IN 

Do you have any comments about the project with an Initial Study with [Proposed] Mitigated Negative Declaration/Environmental Assessment 
(IS/EA)? Would you care to make any other comments on the project? Please submit your comments in writing no later than February 14, 
2022 to: 
 
California Department of Transportation 
ATTN:  Shawn Oriaz, Senior Environmental Planner  
464 West 4th Street, 6th Floor, MS-827 
San Bernardino, CA 92401 
 
or via e-mail to: CherryValleyInterchange@dot.ca.gov. Please include “Interstate 10 Cherry Valley Boulevard” in the subject line.  

CONTACT & 
SPECIAL 

REQUESTS 

For more information about this study or this project, please contact the Caltrans District 8 Office of Public Affairs at (909) 383-4631. For 
those with sensory disabilities requiring alternate formats (i.e. Braille, large print, sign language interpreter, etc.) and those needing information 
in a language other than English, please contact Terry Kasinga, Chief, Public and Media Affairs at 909-383-4646 or TTY 711. 

 


